
SESSION OF 2013

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2146

As Recommended by House Committee on 
General Government Budget

Brief*

HB  2146  would  amend  existing  law  concerning 
pharmacists  and  pharmacies  relating  to  the  cancer  drug 
repository program. The bill  would repeal the Cancer Drug 
Repository Act.

Background

HB 2146 was introduced by the House Committee on 
General Government Budget at the request of the Office of 
the Repealer. 

There  were  no  proponents,  opponents,  or  neutral 
testimony for this bill.  A memorandum from the Office of the 
Revisor  of  Statutes  indicated the  cancer  drug  repository 
program was created in 2005. The program allowed cancer 
drugs to be donated and dispensed to cancer patients who 
are  residents  of Kansas  and  meet  certain  eligibility 
requirements. The Office of the Revisor of Statutes indicated 
the cancer drug repository program is no longer in use, and 
all  drug donations  are dispensed through the Utilization  of 
Unused Medication Act enacted in 2008.

The Division of  the  Budget  fiscal  note indicated there 
would be no fiscal effect on the Board of Pharmacy.

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


